
 
June 26, 2014 
 
 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
RE: Case 12-E-0201 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Rates, Charges, Rules and 
Regulations of Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
 The enclosed leaves, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid, are being 
transmitted for filing in accordance with the requirements of the New York State Public Service 
Commission (“Commission”). 

 
 Tenth Revised Leaf No. 228 
 Third Revised Leaf No. 355 
 
 to PSC No. 220 Electricity 

    
   Effective:  September 1, 2014 

  
 On December 20, 2013, the Company submitted a filing proposing a time-of-use commodity 
pricing offering for interested residential customers receiving service under the Company’s Service 
Classification 1 (“SC-1”).  Per the Order in Case 12-E-0201, the Commission directed the Company to 
complete the efforts on the combined delivery/commodity option so that a new rate design could be 
implemented on April 1, 2014. The implementation date was subsequently postponed to September 1, 2014. 
 
 Based on conversations between Staff of the Company and Staff of the PSC, it was determined that 
the above leaves needed to be revised to reflect changes in the super peak period hours of this proposal to 
exclude weekends and holidays. These changes resulted from historic analysis of the New York 
Independent System Operator (“NYISO”) system peaks that show the system peak has never occurred on a 
weekend or holiday.  The capacity costs during the summer months will be recovered over the super peak 
period hours only. Therefore, it is appropriate to include only the weekdays (excluding holidays) in the 
super peak period during June, July and August. In addition, the Company is including clarifying language 
to indicate that the price guarantee offered to PEV owners after the initial one year term will only be 
available for customers that take supply service from the Company.  
 
 Waiver of the newspaper publication requirements of PSL §66-12 and 16NYCRR 720.8 is 
requested for this filing since the Company proposed to utilize a number of key customer channels to 
communicate this rate offering to residential customers with a focus on PEV owners.  
 
 This filing is also made in accordance with Appendix 7-H (electronic filing system) to the 
Commission’s Codes, Rules and Regulations (16 NYCRR, Appendix 7-H). 
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 If you have any questions concerning this filing, please call Patricia Rivers at (315) 428-6833. 
 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
       /s/Patricia J. Rivers 
       
       Patricia J. Rivers 
       Electric Pricing Department 
 
 
PJR/KSS 
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